

June 14, 2013

Sally Gillespie Chair

> Bill Lenssen Vice Chair

Kay Burniston
Executive Director/Secretary

Isalene Montgomery Treasurer

Board of Directors

John Anthony

Kathleen Crotty

Carol Eaton Jane Eddy **Brad Giles Beverly Grissom** Mary Ann Haas David Haynes **Howard Holley** Kelli Jebbia Mark Jones Cherie Keemar Blaine Lansberry Dirinda Maddy Ken McCoy Kathy Milthorpe Rafael Ramirez Denis Shelley George Shierling Gregory Snell Bobby Thigpen **Debora Thomas** Maggie Thompson Ron Wallace Olivia Wetherell Peter Anthony Wynn

Mr. Thomas Baptiste National Center for Simulation P.O. Box 781342 Orlando, FL 32878

Dear Mr. Baptiste,

On behalf of Daytona State College Foundation, and the students who benefit from your scholarship fund, we thank you for your continued support. Through your support, we are able to fulfill our mission by providing much needed financial assistance to students who live in our community.

Enclosed please find copies of the thank you notes from your Summer 2013 scholarship recipients for the Henry C. Okraski Scholarship in Simulation Technology. We hope you'll see how much of an impact you create in the lives of our students through your generous support. As we prepare for the Fall scholarship announcements, please let us know if you want to announce your scholarship for the Fall, as we will need the funding by July 15, 2013.

If you have not visited our campus lately, please contact me at 386-506-3110 as I'd be happy to coordinate a tour of the Daytona Beach campus for you. Our school provides affordable education to both Volusia and Flagler county students and you would be able to see first-hand how Daytona State College continues to be the communities' best investment. In addition, if you would like to be kept apprised of the current happenings at Daytona State College, please let me know as I'd be happy to add you to our e-mail marketing list.

Thank you again for your donation to our students.

The best to you always,

Just Hapolt

Judy Haydt

Director, Scholarships and Annual Giving

judy.haydt@daytonastate.edu

Enclosures

To Whom It May Concern:

My heartfelt appreciation for the news of receiving a scholarship for the Summer session has me breathing a sigh of relief! I have been working extremely hard to maintain the highest level of academic success in the hopes of being worthy of such an award! This scholarship will enable me to keep this level of studying and success throughout the summer session. I have worked hard at re-inventing my career goals and will apply my eventual degree in helping build a new future. As a veteran student, and the President of our club, it is my goal to be an example of the best that is within us all!

I cannot thank you enough for your most generous support, Mr. Henry C. Okraski and family, and I can only hope that I will uphold the ideals that you have set for the award of which I am now a recipient. I can only promise to maintain my exacting personal standards and be an example of how much your generosity is working on making this world a better place to live! I hope that my success after college will allow me, too, to offer scholarships to those students in need!! THANK YOU!

Thomas Richard Betty

Dear Henry C. Okraski Scholarship,

My name is Dana Thomas, and I am honored to receive the Henry C. Okraski Scholarship for the summer 2013 semester. I would like to thank you for your generosity and thoughtfulness in regards to this award. I have relied on financial aid and student loans to finance my education. If everything goes as planned, I will graduate from Daytona State in 2014 with a Bachelor's degree, and couldn't have done so without help from donors such as you.

Again, I would like to thank you for your generosity in regards to this award. The acceptance of this award will help me complete my education without a financial burden to my family.

Sincerely, Dana Thomas Dear Henry C. Okraski Scholarship in Simulation Technology,

I want to extend my sincere gratitude for your generous award of the Henry C. Okraski Scholarship in Simulation Technology. I am extremely honored to be the recipient of this scholarship.

I am currently attending Daytona State College in the Simulation and Robotics Technology program and have about 20 semester hours left to complete the program. I am working full time in Orlando and attending classes in the evenings and online. If scheduling permits I plan to graduate in the Spring of 2014. After graduation I plan to pursue a career in flight simulator maintenance. Traveling back and forth from Orlando to Daytona is costly especially considering gas prices these days so this money will help out immensely in enabling me to complete my degree.

I want to thank you again for this substantial investment in my future and I promise to live up to your high standards.

Sincerely, Edward Howard Cahill